# **Lasting Power of Attorney (LPA)**

As the main carer, you may have Power of Attorney over the finances or the welfare needs of the person you care for. Please let staff know at the earliest opportunity. Staff will need to see the original paperwork and will take a photocopy to put on the person's notes. This ensures that you will be involved in all of the decision making during the person's hospital stay.

# **Best Interest Meetings**

You may be invited to a "Best Interest" meeting on the ward to discuss the care and treatment or discharge needs of the person you are caring for. As the main carer (with or without LPA) you will be involved in the decision making process.

#### **Useful contact details**

**Admiral Nurse** 01942 778612

# Wigan and Leigh Carers Centre

3-5 Frederick Street, Hindley, Wigan, WN2 3BD

Telephone 01942 705959.

https://www.wlcccarers.com/ Alzheimer's Society

## **Customer Care Team**

Telephone 0330 333 0804Connect Support Team 0333 150 3456 https://www.alzheimers.org.uk/

#### **Comments, Compliments or Complaints**

The Patient Relations/Patient Advice and Liaison Service (PALS) Department provides confidential on the spot advice, information and support to patients, relatives, friends, and carers.

#### **Contact Us**

Tel: 01942 822376 (Monday to Friday 9am until 4pm)

The Patient Relations/PALS Manager Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust, Royal Albert Edward Infirmary Wigan Lane Wigan WN1 2NN

#### Ask 3 Questions

Become more involved in decisions about your healthcare. You may be asked to make choices about your treatment. To begin with, try to make sure you get the answers to three key questions:

- 1. What are my options?
- 2. What are the positives and negatives of each option for me?
- 3. How do I get support to help me make a decision that is right for me?

#### **How We Use Your Information**

For details on how we collect, use, and store the information we hold about you, please see patient information leaflet, Ref. **Corp 006** How we use your information, this can be found on the Patient Information Leaflets page on the Trust website, see details on the front cover.

This leaflet is also available in audio, large print, braille, and other languages upon request.

For more information please ask in the department/ward.

© Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust. All rights reserved. Not to be reproduced in whole or in part without the permission of the copyright owner.





**NHS Foundation Trust** 

# Carer's Information-Working in Partnership

# **Division of Medicine**

## **Patient Information**

The Patient Information Leaflets page on the Trust website is available on the link: https:// www.wwl.nhs.uk/patient-information-leaflets

https:// www.wwl.nhs.uk/patient-information-leaflets or scan the QR code.





**EMPLOYER RECOGNITION SCHEME** 

**GOLD AWARD 2021** 

Proudly serving those who serve.

Author ID: Admiral Nurse Leaflet Ref: Med 012

Version: 3

Leaflet title: Carer's Information-

Working in Partnership

Last review: February 2023 Expiry Date: February 2025



#### Introduction

We welcome the carers of patients on our wards. We would like to work in partnership with you, and this leaflet provides information about this, along with details of some of the resources available to support carers throughout the Trust.

#### What is a carer?

A carer is the main person who normally provides unpaid care for a friend or family member who due to their illness cannot cope without their support.

# **Working in Partnership**

We welcome your contribution to our care plans with information that helps us get to know your loved one better. If you have any concerns or queries, please do not hesitate to speak to the nurse in charge. If you wish to speak to the doctor, please ask the nurse in charge to arrange this meeting for you. If you have any concerns regarding discharge planning, please speak to the ward team at your earliest convenience.

# **Dementia Support**

The trust has an Admiral Nurse Service to support carers while in hospital and following discharge.

If the person you care for has dementia, we would ask you to complete a 'This is Me'

document, which contains their personal likes and dislikes. We also have two specialist nurses who can provide information, support and answer any questions you may have. They can be contacted by asking the ward staff to bleep 2118 or 2910, or you can contact the office direct on 01942 264372. At times they will be out of the office, but if you leave a voice mail, they will contact you as soon as possible. Discussions with the specialist nurses can take place away from the ward area if you wish.

### This is Me

This is a simple leaflet that acts as a dementia "passport" the information is populated by relatives or/and carers who know the person with dementia. Informing people about the person, it has a photograph of the patient on the front and covers family background, culture, likes and dislikes and routines. It will help others to care for the person.

# John's Campaign

As a Trust, we have signed up to John's Campaign, which is a national initiative for the rights of carers' to stay with people in hospital. This allows the main carer to have open visiting. Please ask the nurse in charge to give you a 'carer's passport card'. Please show the card when you first enter the ward. This prevents you having to explain each time you enter the ward outside visiting hours. Please note that at times

you may be asked to wait outside of the ward to maintain the privacy and dignity of other patients.

### **Medications**

The person you care for may be given medications to go home with. These will contain information leaflets regarding how they should be taken, and side effects. Should you wish for more information, then ask the ward staff to contact the pharmacy department to arrange for someone to come and speak to you on the ward.

# **Sharing information with carers**

Staff will be happy to give you general information about conditions and treatments. Trust staff must respect the confidentiality of the patient, who may not wish for some

information to be shared. In some cases, personal information can be passed on to others without the patient's consent. This may happen if the information is required by law or to protect the person you care for. If the person does not have the ability to agree to information being given to you, the care team will consider whether it will be in the best interests of the person you care for to discuss their treatment with you.